## **Chichester Youth Association**

PO Box 394 Epsom, NH 03234 www.ChichesterYouth.com

١

Clark Thorne - President
Robyn Eldredge - Vice President
Brian May - Treasurer
Maryellen Fish - Secretary
Joe Breesaw - Member at Large

Chichester Youth Association January 9, 2022 6:00pm @ Chichester Fire Department

**Attendance:** Lisa Clark, Steve Burris, Brain May, Clark Thorne, Robyn Eldredge, Maryellen Fish

**Approval Of The Minutes:** On a motion made by Clark Thorne seconded by Brian May the minutes from December 12, 2021 meeting were approved with all members in favor.

**Treasurer's Report:** Checking account balance is \$748.88. Savings Account Balance is \$12,115.14 On a motion made by Clark Thorne second by Robyn Eldredge, the Treasurer's Report was approved with all members in favor.

The treasurer's recommendation is to raise registration fees due to increasing costs. Robyn Eldredge made a motion to raise the registration fees \$10 per child. Brian May seconded the motion. Motion was approved with all members in favor.

## Commissioners' Report:

- Baseball
  - Bob Clark will be co-commissioner with Steve Burris this year to learn the role as Steve is stepping down for 2023 season. CYA thanks Steve for all of his dedication to the baseball program.
  - 1st league meeting is scheduled for February 2nd at 7pm at Epsom Central School. Steve Burris will contact Bob Clark with details so he can attend with Steve. Clark Thorne and Brian are also planning to attend.
  - Open baseball registration on website
    - Deadline: March 7th, Late deadline: March 14th.
    - Share link on Facebook page
    - Share link in CCS Announcements Week of February 21st
    - Create flyer to send home with CCS students
  - Coaches
    - Bob Clark expressed interest in coaching Minors

- Steve will reach out to past coaches to check interest in returning to coaching as well.
- Background check will be needed for all CYA head coaches
  - Steve will ask at league meeting if this will be covered by league or if CYA is responsible.
- Softball- \*\*COMMISSIONER NEEDED\*\*
  - Clark Thorne will reach out to former commissioner to get all softball contact information.
- Soccer
  - Jon Rokeh is working on putting together a package for new 2022 Soccer Commissioner for 2022 Lisa Clark. The CYA thanks Lisa for stepping up to fill this role and thanks Jon for his dedication to the soccer program during his tenure.

Snack Shack: Closed for winter. Will only be used for tournaments.

**Equipment Manager:** Will review equipment needs in Spring.

## **Fundraising:**

- Spring Dance: Considering April 2nd or April 9th, once confirmed with DJ we will book location and create tickets. Discuss further at next month's meeting.
- Refund from Beaver Meadow for golf tournament deposit still in progress. Discuss location for 2022 Tournament at next meeting
- Aroma Joe's confirmed we can do a fundraiser where a percentage of proceeds from date to be determined at next meeting will be donated to CYA.
- Robyn will ask for ask for uniform sponsors for soccer uniforms this year as we do with baseball to increase fundraising for 2022.
- CYA to look into getting sponsor donations for fixing Batting Cage (possibly DBU)

## Other Business:

 CYA recommends to vote YES on the town warrant article for new roofing at Carpenter Park. Minutes will be updated when we have the article number for reference.

**Adjournment:** A motion was made by Clark Thorne to adjourn the meeting; it was seconded by Robyn Eldredge with all members in favor.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on **Sunday, March 13 at 6PM at Chichester Fire Dept**